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 French Gulch-Whiskeytown School  

FGWS Parents and Guardians:  What a year! Sometimes it seems as if it’s been 

5 years long and other times it’s a “how can it be over so quickly?” feeling. The 

entire staff of FGWS wishes to thank our parents, guardians and community 

members for negotiating this challenging time with support for the school. The 

tremendous political upheaval in some school districts throughout the state 

over the continuing mandates and protocols with Covid-19 were not the case 

at FGWS. That’s not to say there were no concerns or questions, however, your 

civility and grace helped us to provide a stable a learning environment for our 

students in a time of great turbulence. It made a tremendous difference. Our 

gratitude is deeply felt.  

8th GRADE GRADUATION AND KINDERGARTEN MOVING UP CEREMONY  

Please join us at 6 pm in the gym on Tuesday, June 7, in offering congratulations to our 

four 8th grade graduates and our 2 FGWS kinder kids “moving up.”  We will have a 

program to honor their achievements followed by refreshments afterwards.   

SUMMER SCHOOL 

Summer School will begin on Monday June13 and run 4 weeks until July 8. 

Hours will be from 8:30-12:30. Lunch will be served. Project SHARE will be 

available from 12:30-5:30 daily. In order to help us plan, please indicate if your 

child will be attending either program (form attached). We have some fun 

STEM projects planned in both programs.  

While summer school is in operation, the school library will be available for 

summer reading check out. In the meantime, if you have any outstanding 

library books or text books at home now, please return them by the last 

day of school.  

MRS SWAYNE IS RETIRING! 

While we are happy for Mrs. Swayne’s new chapter in life, it is so 

hard to say good bye.  Fortunately, we have her as our summer 

school teacher and fingers crossed she may come back after 

winter break to teach art in our VAPA program.    

Two board meetings in June! June 17 at 5:00 pm and June 20 at 

5:00pm. Agenda topics include the 2022-23 LCAP and Budget 

The school has Covid home test available if you’d like to have some on hand over the 

summer. Let us know! 

  
Upcoming Events 

June 7 
8th Grade Graduation and 

Kindergarten Moving Up Ceremony 
6:00 pm 

 

June 7 
CA Primary Elections 

VOTE!! 
 

June 8 
Last Day of School  

Minimum Day 
 

June 13-July 8 
Summer School and Project SHARE 

 

LUNCH MENU 

 
Menu for June 6-8  

Monday: Breaded Chicken  

Sandwich, chips, BBQ beans and 

fruit 

Tuesday: Beef Burrito, salsa and 

chips, black beans and fruit 

Wednesday: Last Day of school BBQ 

Lunch!  

Thursday:  

Friday 

Milk served at every meal 

 

 



 

 

To help us better plan our program please fill out and return to school. 

 

The following student(s) will be attending FGWS summer school: 

________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

 

The following student(s) will be attending Project Share (every day, occasionally) 

                                                                                                                                                                            Circle one please 

 

________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

 

Summer school will run from 8:30-12:30      Lunch will be served 

Project SHARE will run from 12:30-5:30         Midafternoon snacks served 

 

Summer School dates: June13-July 8   (no school on July 4!) 

Both Catch Up and Enrichment activities will be offered.   


